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FACULTY SENATE MEETING MINUTES

President’s Boardroom, 14th Floor, Saratoga Building

November 19 (Wednesday), 2014

In Attendance:  Dr. Nina Trocky, President; Dr. Sarah Michel, Vice President; Dr. Isabelita Rambob, Secretary, Dr. Toni Antalis, Dr. Amber Beitelshees, Charlotte Bright, Dr. John Cagle, Dr. Banghwa Casado, Dr. Meena Chellaiah, Dr. Alex Drohat, Dr. Gary Fiskum, Dr. Jeanne Geiger-Brown, Ms. Patricia Hinegardner, Dr. Eric Levine, Dr. Maureen McCunn, Dr. Matt Rietschel, Dr. Fadia Shaya, Dr. Jian-Ying Wang, Dr. Kristin Watson, Dr. David Williams and Dr. Guofeng Xie
Senators in Attendance via conference call: Dr. Lisa Berlin, Dr. Rachel Onello and Mr. Frank Pasquale
Guests in Attendance: Dr. Bruce Jarrell, Ms. Kate McManus and Ms. M.J. Tooey
Staff:   Tammy Thomas
12:00 Call to order- Nina Trocky 
            Review of October minutes-approved without changes.
1.  Faculty Senate Presence:                                    
· Ask a Faculty Senator link is available on the faculty senate website 
· Faculty Senate posting on the Elm Weekly. 

· The Faculty Senate Executive Committee will plan a visit to each school in the campus, preferably during their respective Faculty Assembly Meetings, to give a brief overview about the faculty senate.
· Add the Faculty Senate website link to each school’s web site: 
· School of Nursing Dr. Matt Rietschel
· School of Pharmacy: Dr. Kristin Watson

· Graduate School: TBA

· School of Dentistry: Dr. David Williams
· School of Social Work: Dr. Banghwa Casado
· School of Medicine:  Dr. Guofeng Xie
· School of Law:

2. Chief Academic and Research Officer (CARO) Report: 
· Regent’s Faculty Awards nominations have been submitted: not as many nominations as expected.

· The search for the new Chancellor is still ongoing.

· Expecting some budgetary changes next year.
· Research funding has been stable in the last 12 months. 

· HSF III construction is on schedule and budget.
· Middle States Self-Study process is moving along well. 

3. Committee Reports:

3.1 Pedestrian Safety Task Force: Dr. Perman spoke with Jim Hughes and Jane Shaab regarding any improvements to the traffic patterns at the corner of MLK and Baltimore Street and was informed that any improvements in that area have been placed on hold at the request of the Red- Line developers.   This project has been ongoing since 2008.  It is anticipated that improvement will begin latter part of 2015.  Freemont Street will be opened to 2-way traffic and a traffic light will be installed at MLK and Freemont.  Another traffic light will be installed at Baltimore and MLK within the BioPark and most importantly there will be no left turn from MLK to Baltimore Street. These improvements will allow traffic to flow more freely into and out of the BioPark and provide safer crossings for pedestrians to and from the BioPark to the main UMB Campus.
4. Council of University System Faculty (CUSF) Chair Report:
· Dr. John Wolfe was appointed as the interim USM Ombudsman: jwolfe@usmd.edu phone: 301.445.1917
· CUSF Chair has requested Faculty Senate Chairs to complete a 2015 Shared Governance survey. Dr. Trocky requested revisions be made to the instrument used previously (April/May 2014). This request is under consideration. 
· No revisions on the Academic Freedom position 

5. Cuts to the HS/HSL’s budget:  $ 250,000.00 in cuts to resources.

 5.1 Plan for reductions:

· No longer purchase or license textbooks and monographs. 

· Cancellations of all remaining print-only journals.
· Cancellation of journals that are licensed individually rather than as part of a bundle package.  

 5.2 Cancellations that have already taken place:

· AcessPharmacy.
· Library funding was reduced by 40%.
6. Reviewed the eligibility criteria for the teaching awards (Founders and Regents)

· Founders’ awards have no limitation regarding time of employment. 
· Regent’s awards require minimum of 5 years of employment. It was suggested to reduce the time of employment to 3 years. Dr Nina Trocky will take this matter to CUSF for further discussion. 
1:05: Adjournment

Respectfully submitted,

Dr. Isabel Rambob, Faculty Senate Secretary;          

Ms. Tammy Thomas, Staff Secretary 
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